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 St. Mary’s School Newsletter 
 Always faithful to God, ourselves and others in the spirit of the Presentation tradition. 

 St. Mary’s is committed to Child Safety and the inclusion of all children. 

 Respect Ourselves  -  Respect Others  -  Respect our Environment 

Term 2 - Week 2 - Wednesday 24 April, 2024 

PBIS Expectations: In Our Playing Spaces 

The School Photographer 

 Mass Times:       Phone    -   02 6032 9284     

          Web        -   http://www.smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

 Chiltern - Saturdays 6.00 pm      Email      -   principal@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

 Rutherglen - Sundays 9.00 am              75-89 High Street, Rutherglen, Vic, 3685 

 Wahgunyah - Sundays 10.30am             PO Box 146 

                  Office Hours: 8.30am - 4.00pm 

 

Dear Families, 

 

This week will be a brief newsletter as we are having a short week. There was no school assembly this 

week with student or PBIS awards. 

ANZAC DAY 
 

ANZAC Day is a special day in Australia and New Zealand when we remember and 
honor the brave soldiers who served and sacrificed their lives in war.  

It is held on April 25th each year to commemorate the Australian and New Zealand 
Army Corps (ANZAC) who fought together during World War I. 

ANZAC Day is a time for reflection, gratitude, and remembrance for the 
men and women who fought for our countries. 

It is important to attend ceremonies, wear a red poppy, and show respect for 
our veterans to show our appreciation for their bravery and dedication. 
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Rutherglen ANZAC Day March  – 25th April: 

 

We have had a great response from families whose children will be marching tomorrow to represent our 
school. The main service will start with a march in Main Street, Rutherglen at 8.50 am starting from     
Jasper‘s Corner and finishing in the Memorial Gardens. 

 

At the memorial gardens we will have some of our students lay a wreath on behalf of our school. We   
encourage our students to be in the march in their full school uniform. There will be staff at Jasper’s  
Corner to help organise the students. 
 

School Uniform Reminder: 

 

We seem to be having a large number of students wearing sports uniform on the wrong days. Monday & 
Friday are our sport days. The expectation is that normal school uniform is to be on Tuesdays,            
Wednesdays and Thursdays. Please note -  Football & sport shorts are not part of the regular Tuesday, 
Wednesday and Thursday St. Mary’s school uniform. 

 

Pupil Free Day Reminder Friday 26th April: 

 

A reminder that next Friday, 26th April, is a pupil free day. All staff will be involved in a professional    
development day analysing student performance data. 

 

Volunteers Needed! 

 

Volunteers are needed for wrapping of Mother’s Day gifts and for manning the Mother’s Day Stall on 
Thursday, April 9. Please call Judy in the office if you are able to assist. 

PBIS Expectations: In our Playing Spaces 

Playground Respect Ourselves Respect Others Respect our        
Environment 

  

• Use kind words 

• Be a good self 
umpire 

• Keep hands and 
feet to myself 

• Respond to the 
bell immediately 
(drink, toilet) 

• Tell, not dob 

• Be active 

• Wear a hat and 
sunscreen during 
Terms 1 and 4 

 

• Respond to the 
bell immediately 

• Share with others 

• Take turns in 
games 

• Show good 
Sportsmanship 
with others 

• Be inclusive 

• Be a good role 
model with others 

• Be tolerant     
towards others 

 

• Use equipment   
appropriately 

• Return sports 
equipment 

• Pick up my      
belongings eg 
drink bottle, hat 
and jumper 

• Put our rubbish in 
the bin 
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 Erosion Experiment 
 

This week the Grade 3s and 4s have been looking at erosion and what we can do to reduce its impact. 
The students conducted an experiment using mulch (straw and bark), compared to compacted ground 
and loose ground, simulated water erosion with the hose and recorded their observations.   
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 Buddy Good Work!!! 

 

Great to see our Senior Buddies doing some great work with the Foundation buddies!!! 
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Catholic Education Week 
 

Family School Breakfast 

        

  You Are Invited!! 
 

We are celebrating Catholic Education Week with a Family Breakfast. 
 

When:    Tuesday 30th April 

 

Where:    The School Hall 

 

Time:       7.30 am - 9.00am 

 

What to Bring: Nothing - Just yourselves. 

 

                                                 Menu 

 

Cereal - Toast & Spreads - Tea, Coffee & Juice - Famous  Mr. A Bircher  
Muesli 

 

Hope to See You There 

 

Ps  Important: For catering purposes could you please email Judy in the front office 

We send our Best Wishes to all 
who have celebrated their     

Birthdays This Week! 

Zoe Oliver Thomas 

Have a Good Weekend 

Matt 
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MOTHER’S DAY  

OUR STALL IS TO BE HELD ON THURSDAY 9TH MAY, 2023. 

VOLUNTEERS TO WRAP THE PRESENTS                 

BEFOREHAND AND/OR TO ASSIST WITH THE 

STALL ON THE DAY WOULD BE MOST 

APPRECIATED! 

PLEASE CONTACT JUDY IN THE  

OFFICE IF YOU CAN ASSIST 

THERE WILL ALSO BE A MORNING TEA FOR MOTHERS AND 



 7 

 



 8 

 

Important Calendar Dates  -  2024 

Term 2 

Thursday 25th April   ANZAC Day 

Friday 26th April    Student Free Day - Staff PD 

Tuesday 30th April   Catholic Education Week - School Breakfast 7.30 - 9.00am 

Friday 3rd May    Catholic Education Week - Whole School Mass - 9.15am 

Thursday 9th May   Mother’s Day Stall 

Friday 10th May    Mother’s Day Morning Tea - 9.15am in Hall 

Friday 22nd May    Grade 3 Class Mass - 9.15am 

Friday 24th May    Student Free Day - Staff PD 

Wednesday 29th May   Grade 1/2 Class Mass 

Sunday 2nd June    First Communion 

Monday 10th June   King’s Birthday Public Holiday 

Friday 21 June    Cross Country - Chiltern 

Friday 28th June    Last Day of Term 2 

      (Casual Clothes - Gold Coin Donation) 2.30 pm Finish 

Term 3 
Monday 15th July   First Day of Term 3 

Friday 26th July    Grandparents Day Mass - 9.15am 

Tuesday 13th August   St Mary’s Rutherglen & St Joseph’s Chiltern Athletics -  

      Les O’Brien Athletics Precinct 

Thursday 15th August   Assumption Feast Day - 9.15am 

Friday 23rd August   Student Free Day - Staff PD 

Wednesday 4th September  Festival of the Sacred - Wangaratta 

Friday 20th September  Last Day of Term 3 

      (Casual Clothes - Gold Coin Donation) 2.30 pm Finish 

Staff email addresses 

Matt Attwater (Principal)  -  mattwater@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Libby Dickinson (Gr 5/6 teacher) - edickinson@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Bert Cheesman (Foundation teacher) - bcheeseman@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au (Mon-Wed) 

Michael Ratcliffe (Gr 4/5 teacher) - mratcliffe@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Veronica Mayhew Gr 1/2 teacher) - vmayhew@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au (Thur-Fri) 

Emily Morris (Grade 3 teacher)  - emorris@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Sarah Grogan (Gr 1/2 teacher) - sgrogan@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au (Mon-Wed) 

Nicole O’Mahony (Learning Diversity Leader) - nomahony@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Jane van Zanten (Art/Foundation teacher)  -  jvanzanten@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au (Thur-Fri) 

Gina Nero (Italian teacher & 5/6 teacher)  -  gnero@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au (Mon & Fri) 

Amanda Arnot (Business Manager) - aarnot@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Judy Fah (Admin Assistant) - jfah@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 


